The New Kanen Register.

Established 1812

DAILY AND SUNDAY

367 ORANGE STREET

NEW HAVEN, CONN. 06503

June 22, 1965

Dear Lillian and Harold:

Greetings and "hello" from New Haven. Loved meeting you and thanks a million for your kindness and for all the chauffering. It was great meeting the Weissbergs, and I left Salisbury with the feeling of having acquired two delightful new friends.

Called Howie last night and started to tell him about meeting Lillian. Before I could go on, he said: "I'll bet I know what is coming. I worked with her husband in Washington!" Beat that for a smart brother if you can. He was delighted to know about you and sends you his warm good wishes.

Here I am back to the old grindstone, and literally up to my ears in work. But I simply had to let you know how much I enjoyed being with you, and to say "good luck" in all your forthcoming endeavors: Harold's book, Lillian's iris and peony plants, the new house, etc.

All good wishes.

Fondly.

Ruth Quint